
  
NEWSLETTER Summer 4 2021 

 
Please go to: www.draytonjunior.norfolk.sch.uk 
 

Dear Parents/Carers,   
Busy, busy, busy, it must be the last term of the school year! School reports are 
nearly all written (thank you teachers – big phew!) We are all looking forward to the 
upcoming Y4 Hilltop Residential; the activities look absolutely brilliant and it’s 
always so good to see the children’s confidence flourish afterwards. The Y6 team 
are working hard on ways to celebrate the children’s time at DJS. Sadly, 
parents/adults won’t be able to attend Sports again this year but we will be sure to 
take plenty of photographs to share. There’s certainly been a lot of creative thinking 
on ways to create happy memories for the children while remaining in our bubbles. 
 
Best wishes, Mrs Read 
 

What has been happening at Drayton Juniors? 
 

Y3 HAUTBOIS ACTIVITY TRIP: Year 3 enjoyed a glorious day of activities 
at Hautbois Activity centre, from pond dipping to grass sledging, to 
canoeing to enjoying nature first hand. The children’s behaviour was 
impeccable and the smiles on their faces said it all. Thank you to the Year 3 
teachers and all the volunteers for providing such an enjoyable day where 
many of us stepped out of our comfort zone to try something new.  
 
HOUSE POINTS: Congratulations and a super well done to the Roman and 
Viking House Teams who jointly won last term’s House Competition. It may 
have been raining on Friday when we planned for your extra play reward, 
but we will make sure to fit it in on a sunny day this half term.  
 
Y5 TUDOR ART/DT: Drayton Junior most certainly does super art work if 
the Year 5 corridor displays are anything to go by. After exploring the work 
of famous Tudor portait painters like Holbein, the children carefully emulated 
Tudor paintings of their own, creating impressive portraits. Added to this, Y5 
classes also created their own 16th century street of carefully constructed 
Tudor houses. They really did look great all lined up together in the hall. 
 
CITY SPORTS 2021: Last week selection in school took place for City 
Sports which takes place at the UEA next week. It is really good that this 
fantastic opportunity can go ahead this year, even if it is disappointing that 
parents/carers are unable to go along as spectators. If your child is 
competing please do look out for information being shared by Mrs Finch this 
week. It will no doubt be an exciting week for the children at the Sportspark.  
 
Y4 ACHIEVEMENT ASSEMBLY: Thank you to Y4 who shared their learning 
in Friday’s Achievement Assembly. There was plenty of variety to enjoy, 
learning all about angles (with a quiz included), fascinating jellyfish (with 
true/false statements) and a splendid Roman shield parade. Keep the great 
work coming Y4! 
 
YEAR 6 PRODUCTION: Preparations for this year’s ‘Oh What a Year!’ are 
well underway in readiness for filming later this term. Watch this space… 

http://www.draytonjunior.norfolk.sch.uk/


NEW PLAYGROUND MARKINGS: Here are some of the new playground markings that the children are 
enjoying this term. Not only can they be used for playing games, some are great outdoor maths resources. 
 

 

 

          DJS Information Update 
 

 
 
END OF YEAR REPORTS: In recent weeks Class Teachers have been 
extremely busy completing the children’s end of your reports – not an easy 
feat considering the broken year that we’ve had. Although the school 
continues to monitor attendance, this will not be reported in the end of year 
report this year in line with recent government guidance. Whilst teachers will 
include both progress and achievement data, we fully appreciate that the 
inconsistencies of this year will mean that catch up is needed going forward 
for some children. This is to be expected and will continue to be a focus for 
the school next year. 
 
Reports will be sent home on Tuesday 6th July, with a Report Clinic available 
to parents on Tuesday 13th July. If you have any questions, please don’t 
hesitate to contact the office 01603 867504 or 
admin@draytonjunior.norfolk.sch.uk 
 
LIBRARY DEVELOPMENT/SPONSORED WALK: Next month work starts 
on the school library in readiness for September. We really want this to be a 
calm, relaxing place for children to read with a wealth of quality books to 
support their learning. Mrs Coleman has very kindly offered to organise a 
sponsored walk to raise much needed funds for this project. Forms were sent 
home last week. All support will be very much appreciated. 
 
TRANSITION: Arrangements for transition have now been altered following last week’s government 
announcement regarding restrictions currently in place. Bubbles need to be retained where possible, 
alongside strict hygiene and handwashing procedures in place.  
 

- Y6 children going to Taverham High School in September will now have one transition day on 
Thursday 8th July. During this day they will remain in their own year group bubble, with no contact 
with pupils from other schools. Support staff from DJS will attend the visit. Where possible, social 
distancing will be in place with continued handwashing and cleaning of surfaces. Additional visits for 
some pupils are in discussion between DJS and Taverham High School.  
 

- Y2 children from Drayton Infant School will visit DJS during the day on Thursday 8th July. They will 
remain in their year group bubble, having allocated play space outside away from other pupils in the 
school. (Opportunities to visit the school for Y2s from other schools are currently being arranged.) 
Of course we would much rather have everyone together, however keeping bubbles separate is a 
priority during transition visits. 

 
TABLES AVAILABLE: Year 6 classes have had their new  tables delivered this term. Should you need a 
table or two, maybe for a shed or greenhouse, then we have them available for free in the school hall. Just  
contact the school office to arrange collection. 

  



 

DATES LIST SUMMER 2021

 

May  

w/c 31st May – 4th 

June 

Half term Break 

June  

Monday 21st  Hilltop Parent Meeting available from 3pm on Google Classroom  

Monday 28th  City Sports 15:30-16:30 

Tuesday 29th  City Sports 13:00 – 16:00 

July  

Friday 2nd  a.m Y3 & Y4 sponsored walk 

Tuesday 6th 6:30pm Year 3 parent/carer transition meeting (zoom) 

Tuesday 6th End of year reports go home 

Wed 7th – Fri 9th  Year 4 Hill Top Residential  

Thursday 8th  Taverham High School transition day; Drayton Infants Y2 

transition day 

Friday 9th  a.m Y5 & Y6 sponsored walk 

Tuesday 13th Reports clinic for parents/carers (online) 

Wednesday 14th  Y5 & Y6 Pleasurewood Hills  

Friday 16th  Y3, Y4 & Y5 transition afternoon with their new teachers; 

Y5/6 Michael Morpurgo ‘Boy Giant’ Reading & Interview a.m 

Wednesday 21st  End of Term/school year 

 

 

 


